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Follow @witneyroadruns
WRR Newsletter for Monday 19th April 2021
From the Chairman
Once again great to see so many runners joining in the Tuesday and Thursday sessions. I noted a few newcomers,please make them feel welcome and encourage them wherever you can. We had 55 runners on Thursday let's keep that momentum going especially with the warmer weather, and soon we will be out in the country, can't wait.

My thanks to this weeks guest columnist, please feel free to add your name to the list.
John Mac  themacs@talktalk.net
A view from the back!
I first came along to Witney Roadrunners as a favour to Allie Maybrey. After Dan’s unsuccessful persuasion attempts to convince me that everybody was really nice, that nobody would begrudge a ‘slow’ runner and that I would definitely fit in, Allie convinced me she really needed a marathon training partner and that I’d be doing her a huge favour. I’m pretty sure I guessed at the time this was all part of a cunning ruse to drag me kicking & screaming further out of my discomfort zone. I’m now entirely certain this was the case! 

Despite my best efforts and occasional delusions of grandeur along the way, I’ve always found myself at the back of the pack. Let’s face it, I’m sure I’ll probably always be there or thereabouts. But you know what… after much soul searching over the years, I now know it doesn’t matter. I’m one of you. I belong. And I’m proud to be a Witney Roadrunner.

I’m never prouder than when I’m watching Witney Roadrunners race. I love hollering words of (hopeful) encouragement as you whizz past me. I love seeing our speedy crew crossing the line at the sharp end of races. I love hearing my clubmates revelling in delight over a new PB. And I love the effort & determination I see throughout the entire field. We have a phenomenal team spirit and that’s once again been demonstrated in this weekend’s Not The Oxfordshire Road Relays (at least, it has in Team 1 😉)! And you all collectively epitomise inclusivity. Nobody is left behind.

So from the pre-race words of kindness so many club members have given me (and will inevitably give again) over the years. To the genuine congratulations when I’ve secured a PB. To the words of support and motivation when my morale is low. To the arm around the shoulder when things haven’t gone well. For the shouts & encouragement when you’re cheering me across the line. For the friendships too many to mention. For the belief I CAN do it. You’ll never know the difference this has made to me time and again, and though thank you doesn’t quite seem enough, it’s all I have right now. 

I don’t like to tell him too often, so I’ll say it quietly… Dan was right all along! 

Tamsyn Wymer
Space Needed
Does anybody have some spare space available to site the WRR storage shed?

Its a 6 x 4 pent roof shed used to store the road signs for the Cotswold Classic. The shed needs to be accessible and within a couple of miles of Witney. It is a tidy shed and can be tucked out of the way as accessibility is probably only twice a year.

Currently the shed is at the Witney Lakes Golf Complex, but it is in a dumping ground area behind the driving range. Its OK there but not ideal.

If any one can help please contact Steve or Lyn Hopkins to discuss.

Many thanks

Steve

Jan Johanson Big Birthday
Friday 16th April was Jan's 80th birthday.

Jan was co- founder of Witney Roadrunners in December 1985. The first meeting was held in The Court Inn in Bridge St, with the first Club run happening on a Thursday night in January 1986.

Jan was a very astute, canny and wise man, and he and Martin "Keep Crabby Happy" Crabb, saw the need for an organised running club in the booming town that we are all so lucky to live in or near. The running boom was at its height, and the Club quickly caught on and numbers swelled. Because everyone was new to running, the Club gave structure to this new, cheap and easy to join in sport. In those early days everyone did everything together and the club organised coach trips to various half marathons, marathons, 10ks etc. The Club was often the biggest club entry at events, and it was an exciting time to be part of a burgeoning club scene.

Jan was always there, encouraging people to take part, and push themselves to recognise and reach their potential. Between him, Vernon Blowfield and Crabby, the club was so fortunate to have such visionary and inspirational people at the helm, and the club took on legendary status in Oxfordshire athletics.

We are so lucky to have the club that provides a gateway to so many opportunities in the running world that being unaffilated just doesn't provide, and for that we have Jan, along with Crabby and Vernon, to thank.

This club is Jan and Martin's vision and legacy, and long may it continue.

Many thanks Jan for so many happy memories, so many experiences, and for providing us with the huge extended family that is....Witney Roadrunners...Club of Legends!!

Happy Birthday Jan, from all of us!!


Race Report – Burnsall Trail Half – 17th April 2021 – John Green
After being a long time road-runner, my lockdown running buddy Anne Rouget introduced me to some of our fantastic local trails. So, when I spotted the Burnsall Half Marathon trail race I couldn’t resist. What made this one special for me was that it was where my late father did a fell race and also where my sister did a junior fell race (both before I was born), so this one just had to be done.

Burnsall is a small village in the gorgeous Yorkshire Dales. The start-finish was right beside the river Wharfe and the route took in sections of the Dales Way footpath. My past visits ‘home’ to the Dales has not always been met with the greatest of weather but this time we were bathed in spring sunshine, making the scenery even more stunning.

Whilst it was great to be back doing an organised race, COVID meant that there was no mass-start. Us slower ones started first followed by semi-informal waves of increasingly quicker runners.

The race organiser Due North claimed that “Riverside paths, stone tracks and open fields provide a great mix of terrain suitable for those new to trail running but also plenty of challenges and interest for the more experienced trail runner”. They were not kidding. Some of those hills were brutal (total ascent of 1640 ft) and alas I had to resort to a power walk or two. Climbing up & over the stiles as the route crossed drystone walls added to the leg burn. However, the beautiful views and my recent off-road training experience with Anne kept me going.

I couldn’t quite match my sisters second place in her race but I came home in the chip time of 2:26:06 which for my first official trail race (and those hills) I was pleased with. Just being there regardless of my time was special. I’d recommend this race (along with Wharfedale!) to anyone, I certainly hope to be there again next year.

Results

NOT Parkrun
WRR (NOT) Parkruns link:https://www.parkrun.org.uk/results/notparkrun/?date=2020-11-15&clubId=2326
This week
Tuesday  20th  

Hills 'n Bumps


PLEASE SEE SPOND TO SIGN ON
It is hoped to hold the annual “Bluebell Run” in the next week. 

Thursday 22nd 

Club session, there will be several groups of various paces over the distances: 


PLEASE SEE SPOND TO SIGN ON
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